Highlights:

This workshop was authorized by the International Committee for Future  Accelerators (ICFA).  There were about 150 attendees, from 21 nationalities, including a large contingent from Brazil.  The main topic was the Digital Divide, its extent, how it is changing, what various regions are doing to address it, what is needed and how to address it.

One of the major themes to come out of the conference is that in some cases there is ample fiber available but it is hard (usually expensive) to get access, so most of it is unlit today. For example nine submarine cables connect S & C. America and the Caribbean with 4000Gbps capability of which only 71.2Mbps capacity is available for use (lit). Another theme was that costs per bit can vary dramatically (order of magnitude) from region to region, the higher costs being proportional to increased monopoly power of the telecom industry. Some places such as Australia have been very successful in getting rights (and even in one case installing its own fiber) to fiber and by-passing the telecoms. Typically the problems are often in the last mile, i.e. within the country rather than to the country from outside. In fact in several cases, e.g. Pakistan and S. America communications between regions may go via London (in the case of Pakistan) or the US (S. America).

The requirements for data intensive science are already present for HENP, Astronomy (e.g. SDSS and LIGO), medicine (MammoGrid Project, 1 mammogram ~ 10MBytes, 28PBytes accumulated / year just in US hospitals, using many technologies developed by HENP), 1 yr LHC data is 20PB ~ 20km CD stacked up. To address such needs a concept of computational grids is being embraced to enable shared cpu power and data storage. 

Benefits: 

Besides learning and sharing a lot of information on the Digital Divide as it affects many regions of the world from the presentations, as with many of these meetings, many of the benefits cam from "in the hallway" person to person discussions. For example: 

· I met with Arshad Ali and discussed collaborations between NIIT in Rawalpindi and SLAC to work on network monitoring and to collaborate on the MAGGIE proposal SLAC, LBNL, Internet2, U Delaware, and NCSA are submitting to the DoE/MICS office.

· I met with Dave Foster of CERN to discuss extending the deployment of IEPM-BW to CERN. 

· Vicky White of FNAL and I discussed ongoing funding for PingER, she suggests visiting NSF in Washington with a proposal for support for PingER for the Digital Divide/hard to reach places. 

· Sergio Novaes of AMPATH/FIU agreed to provide contacts for monitoring in Latin America. Jorge Valerio of UERJ <jvalerio@uerj.br> said he would provide assistance to get an account at UERJ in Rio de Janeiro and to set up a PingER monitoring host.

· I met with Alexei Soldatov <saa@kiae.su> of the Kurchatov Institute and he agreed to provide assistance for hosts to monitor in Russia.
